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KRUNGTHAI XSPRING SECURITIES COMPANY LIMITED 

CLIENT PRIVACY POLICY NOTICE 

Dear all valued clients, 

 Krungthai XSpring Securities Company Limited (the “Company”) notifies you that, in order to comply with 

the Personal Data Protection Act (the “PDPA”), which will come into force on 1 June 2022, and to enhance 

understanding about the purposes and other information relating to the protection of your Personal Data and your 

rights under the PDPA, the Company has prepared the Client Privacy Policy. You may learn about such policy at 

https://www.krungthaixspring.com/th/privacy-policy (this announcement shall be effective from 1 June 2022 

onwards). Please take time to read and understand such information for your own benefits.  

 The Company wishes to inform you that, at present, the Company has collected, used, disclosed and/or 

transferred your Personal Data in order to comply with the securities brokerage agreement and to verify the identity 

to complete the transaction with the Company in an event that the identification document contains the Sensitive 

Data, namely race and religion, as required by law. Otherwise, the Company may not be able to provide our 

services due to inability to process the information concerning the buying and selling of securities pursuant to the 

client’s instruction, such as transmission of buying and selling information to the Stock Exchange of Thailand, 

Thailand Securities Depository and/or transmission of information relating to deposit/withdrawal transactions to 

the banks and/or transmission of information to the competent authority. In this regard, the Company shall not 

use such information for other purposes and shall make the safety of your information our priority. In an 

event that the Company processes your Personal Data for the purposes of marketing communication, special 

offers, or benefits relating to the products and services of our affiliates and subsidiaries, the Company will only 

carry out such acts for the clients who have already given their consent. 

 In addition, in order to comply with the PDPA, you may withdraw your consent for the processing of your 

information or intend to exercise your rights relating to your Personal Data. You can edit your consent through 

our website at Edit Information Menu > Edit Personal Information > Management of Personal Data or contact 

the Company’s Data Protection Officer at dpo.official@KrungthaiXSpring.com.   

 If the Company has not been contacted by you before 1 June 2022, the Company would like to take this 

opportunity to inform you that we will continue to process your Personal Data to comply with the Personal Data 

Protection Act (PDPA) and for the purposes stated in our Client Privacy Policy.  
 

           Sincerely yours, 

         Krungthai XSpring Securities Company Limited 

Reference: The Personal Data Protection Act B.E. 2562 (2019) 

(http://www.ratchakitcha.soc.go.th/DATA/PDF/2562/A/069/T_0052.PDF)  


